
FHWA Approval - Special 
Amendment #6 to the FY 
2010-2013 Kansas STIP 

Ms. Deb Miller 
Secretary of Transportation
Kansas Department of Transportation
Topeka, Kansas 66603

Dear Ms. Miller: 

As requested by your April 6, 2010 letter, the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) has reviewed 
the proposed Amendment to the FY 2010-2013 Kansas Statewide Transportation Improvement Program 
(STIP).   

Based on our review, we find that this STIP Amendment is based on a statewide transportation planning 
process that substantially meets the requirements of 23 U.S.C. 134 and 135, 49 U.S.C. 5303 and 5304, 
and 23 CFR 450. We also find that the referenced revisions to the metropolitan Transportation 
Improvement Programs (TIPs) are consistent with the metropolitan transportation plans produced by the 
continuing and comprehensive transportation process carried out by the Metropolitan Planning 
Organizations, the Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT), and the public transportation 
operators in accordance with 23 U.S.C. 134 and 49 U.S.C. 5303. 

This STIP Amendment is hereby approved.   A copy of this approval has been sent to the Region 7 
office of the Federal Transit Administration for their information.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Byron Low at (785) 271-2448, 
Extension 205.

Sincerely yours,

for J. Michael Bowen, P.E.
Division Administrator

6111 SW 29th, Suite 100
Topeka, Kansas  66614 

(785)228-2544
(785)271-1797 (fax)

www.fhwa.dot.gov/ksdiv/index.htm

Kansas Division

April 9, 2010 

In Reply Refer To:
HDA-KS



~------4' 
KANSAS 
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

April 6, 2010 

1. Michael Bowen, P.E. 
Division Administrator 
Federal Highway Administration 
6111 SW 29~ Street 
Topeka, Kansas 66614 

RE: FY 2010 - STlP Special Amendment #6 

Dear Mr. Bowen: 

Mark Parkinson, Governor 
Deb Miller, Secretary 

hijp:/ /www.ksdot.org 

The projects on the enclosed amendment list to the FY 2010 Statewide Transportation 
Improvement Program (STIP) were published in the Kansas Register for public comment. Since 
the comment period for these projects has been concluded, we request that they be added to the 
FY 20 I 0 STIP. 

If you have any questions, please contact Susie Lovelady at 785-296-0281. 

Sincerely, 

e 1 er 
Secretary of Transportation 

Enclosure 

OFFICE OF THE SECRETAR Y OF TRANSPORT 1\ T[ON 
Dwight D. Eisenhower State Oflicc Building 

700 S. W. Harrison Street: Topeka. KS 66603-3745 • (785) 296·3461 • Fax : (785)296- 1095 

Hearing Impaired - 711 • e-mail: publicinfo@ksdol.org • Publ ic Access at North Entrance of Building 
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